

SM 1st November 2006

MINUTES OF THE PROCEEDINGS OF THE SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 1ST NOVEMBER 2006 AT 1.00PM
In the Chair:

Councillor S Blaney
Members Present:
Councillor M Black, Graham, Harding, Hartin, McCambridge, McConaghy, McIlroy, McMullan
Also Present:

Mr R G Lewis, Clerk and Chief Executive 





Mrs M Quinn, Director of Administration and Finance




Mr K McGarry, Tourism Development Manager






Mrs C Coyles, Member Services/Clerical Officer
06/21A:01
APOLOGIES AND CHAIRMANS BUSINESS
Apologies
Apologies were received on behalf of Councillor O Black, McAllister, McDonnell, McKeegan, McShane and Newcombe.

Chairman’s Business

Condolences

Councillor Blaney stated that he wished to offer his condolences to Councillor McMullan on the death of his stepfather.
Vandalism

The TDRM stated that there had been some vandalism to the dug-outs at the Quay Road Playing Fields, however the persons in question where caught on CCTV.
He stated that pictures of the persons in question had been given to the press, to see if any of the public could identify the persons involved.
06/21A:02
PRESENTATION ON THE LATEST PROPOSALS FOR THE NEW GIANT’S CAUSEWAY VISITOR FACILITIES

After discussion,


Councillor McConaghy proposed,


Seconded by Councillor Graham and resolved,


“That the meeting continue in committee.”
Councillor Blaney welcomed Mr David Clarke, Project Manager, Ms Roisin Henegan Architect and Mr Ciaran McGarrity DETI to the meeting.
Mr Clarke, Mr McGarrity and Ms Henegan updated members of current progress and outlined proposals for the layout of the interior of the Giant’s Causeway Visitor Facilities.  A model of the new facilities was provided for members to get a better insight.
Ms Henegan outlined the proposals for access to the Giants Causeway Visitor Facilities and parking facilities.  

Ms Henegan explained that the Council will have approximately 150 m² for the shop and for the tourist information centre.  She explained that the ticketing and orientation will be external and when returning from the stones, visitors will be directed through the shops and exhibitions.
Ms Henegan stated that they are proposing to have a single ticket charge and once this has been paid you would be able to access all stages of the facilities.

In reply to Councillor M Black, Ms Henegan stated that there will be approximately 175 car parking spaces, with no coach parking on site.    She explained that they were currently investigating the realignment of the road at the entrance.

She stated that it was proposed that a park and ride scheme would operate between Bushmills and the Causeway and that they would be trying to utilise the service of the railway.
In reply to Councillor McCambridge, Mr McGarrity stated that there would still be coach operators and that it would be up to traffic management regarding permanent spaces for coaches.

In reply to Councillor McIlroy, Mr McGarrity stated that it is proposed that approximately 30% of people will not pay for the use of the facility, however there will be a family ticket available.
Councillor McMullan enquired if there would be a barrier to direct the customers through the shop.  
Mr McGarrity stated that they want to make sure that everyone pays for the facilities.

The TDRM stated that areas and allocations are still under negotiation.  However, there are some concerns raised by members and officers regarding limited office and staff accommodation within the building; storage for retail merchandise; back office space and no coach parking on site.
Ms Henegan stated that the number of toilet facilities are on target for the men and are over for the women.  She stated that regarding the storage and staff quarters they were not sure if they would be using the recreational areas, therefore would need more information regarding this.

The TDRM stated that he did not feel that they where being accommodated here.
Councillor McCambridge enquired why it was proposed that there would be two different areas for National Trust and Moyle Council.  She stated that she thought it was envisaged that there would be a single group working together.
She stated that she would like the building to work best for everyone and that it is an interpretation centre with the purpose of providing a visual experience.
Councillor Harding stated that she agreed that Council were not getting the proper allocation within the Giant Causeway Visitor Centre.

Mr McGarrity stated that they need to negiotate with Council regarding the multimedia or visual area, as the interpretation area maybe too big.
The Clerk stated that in the early stages the idea was that the current orientation would not be disrupted.  He stated that Council can not afford to take a hit on revenue costs.

Ms Henegan stated that proposals for “Decanting” during construction have been considered and the favoured option is to locate the temporary building and car park to the Council owned field in front of the Causeway Hotel.  
The Clerk enquired if Council could have a commitment from DETI which states that they will not suffer financially.

Mr McGarrity stated that there was no guarantee that Council revenue streams would be maintained during the “Decant” period.
The TDRM enquired if Council would have some involvement in the interpretation exhibit.

Mr McGarrity stated that Council had asked for an update on the project and stated that Council are fully involved in the interpretation stages.
Mr McGarrity stated that he had noted all of Councils concerns and that the architects would review the internal layout and come back with more details, however they need Councils view on the access.

Councillor Blaney thanked Mr David Clarke, Ms Roisin Henegan and Mr Ciaran McGarrity for their presentation.

The meeting continued out of Committee.
The meeting concluded at 2.50pm
……………………………………………………..

CHAIRMAN

……………………………………………………..

CLERK & CHIEF EXECUTIVE
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